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KIWANIS 
FEBRUARY 21 MEETING 

MEMBERS—Rod Wilbert, Pat 

Griggs, Jeff Badrtalei, Larry Pizzi, 

Hugh Jurkiewicz, Greg Guth, Kathy 

Schaefer, Bill Garrett, Keith Sims, 

Ollie Vaughan, Warren Esterline, 

Larry Callison, Bob Gaebel and Ed 

Mitchell. 

SONG—When the Red Red 

Robin…/Rod. 

FLAG SALUTE—Jeff. 

 WORDS OF WISDOM—  

  “The bad news is time flies. The 
good news is you're the pilot.” ― 
Michael Altshuler  

Blue Chip Dip 

The winners were Greg, Jeff and 

Greg. Alas, no blue chip was 

drawn. 

CALENDAR 

MARCH 3: Pack-it Market, 

Murray Center, 7:45-9 a.m. 

MARCH 21: Curt Duke speaks 

on fossil finds in Mission Viejo. 

DEDICATED—Jeff and daughter 
Shirin (above) braved the rain at 
Oso Fit Saturday. Team Badrtalei 
included his grandkids Drayke 
and Jasmina. 

WELCOME BACK—
The Club was happy 
to see Bob Gaebel 
return to a meeting 
on Tuesday after 
some time off 
rehabbing a knee.  

FOOD DISTRIBUTION FRIDAY—Members are invited 
to join Ed, Hugh and Larry as the Club distributes 
food to senior citizens this Friday, March 3, from 
7:45 to 9 a.m. at the Norman P. Murray Center. 
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HAPPY/SAD DOLLARS 

BILL was happy to be celebrating the 
second birthday of his granddaughter 
with big party doings. 

GREG and KATHIE enjoyed another trip 
to Paso Robles to attend the Rhone 
Rangers wine-tasting lollapalooza. 

OLLIE had a fun train trip to Santa Bar-
bara for a weekend stay. 

KATHY made a very early morning trip 
to San Pedro for the “just off the boat” 
fresh fish auction.  

JEFF had a hopeful dollar that no one 
ever has to try to talk to someone in 
the state’s Attorney General’s office 
where no one is ever available to an-
swer a question. 

WARREN had a curious dollar to see if 
he would be summoned to Newport 
Harbor Court during his week of jury 
call-in status.  UPDATE: He wasn’t. 

WE GET LETTERS... 

THINGS TO PONDER 
—THE CITY OF MISSION VIEJO is soliciting community back-

ing for federal funds to build a 300- to 500-seat multi-

purpose facility in the Civic Core project in the shopping 

center across from the library. The Club will consider send-

ing a letter in support of the center to be used for author 

events, children’s reading programs and more.  

—THE ANNUAL VOCATIONAL VISIONS half-day bowling 

event is in the planning stages. Ed, Pat and Hugh are work-

ing out the details. May 6  was initially proposed. 

—KIWANIS SUPPORT is being sought for the city’s Family 

Arts Day planned for the Potocki Center on May 13. 


